HALL ENGINEERING CO. LTD.

CONSULTING ENGINEER

PHONE: (306)664-2772

E MAIL: hall.eng@shaw.ca

SASKATOON CITY COUNCIL CITY HALL SASKATOON, SASK.

Attention:

Hon. Mayor Charlie Clark, Chairman

Dear Sir:

Re: Life Safety Traffic Issues

413 - 33RD ST. WEST SASKATOON, SASK. S7L OV5 Oct. 5, 2018



OCT 05 2018

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE SASKATOON

I'm totally in agreement with the current proposal to reduce speed limits in residential and business areas to 40 km/hr and 30 km/hr in areas such as next to swimming pools, etc. where children can congregate.

One other major <u>life safety item</u> is the location of vehicles parked near intersections. From several of my random counts, 90% of vehicles on the street are either SUVs or trucks. Such vehicles are allowed to park near intersections (both street & lane) obstructing the view of on coming vehicles as these vehicles are much higher than a standard car. I have witnessed some major near T-bone accidents at intersections and I personally have had some close calls.

I respectfully request that a bylaw be issued specifying the minimum distance of 15 m (49.2 ft.) than any vehicle that is more than 1524mm (60") in height can park from any intersection (street or lane).

Regards,

W. D. Hall

Walter D. Hall, P. Eng., Sk., Ab., Mb.

Nov. 6 SPC